
 

  

I remember growing up and watching some very 

sillyðbut delightfully entertaining for a childð

movies on TV that centered on Genies and the 

magical mysteries of the mysterious east! ñThe thief 

of Baghdadò ñThe Flying Carpetò or the ñThe 7 

voyages of Sinbadò all would equally entertain us as 

we sat mesmerized by the fantasy that unfolded 

before our eyes. Now I canôt be certain but I think 

the magical phrase from ñArabian Nightsò is 

featured in at least one of this films: Open Sesame!   

Do you remember that phrase? It would be the 

magical password you would need to use in order to 

enter the secret cave where a genie and his/her bottle 

were waiting for their new master to find them. 

 

Open Sesame! To be opened was to reveal the 

secrets that lay within. To be opened was to allow 

the story to continue in a new and marvelous way.  

To be opened was the first step in a new relationship 

that was about to unfold. In the Gospel of Mark, 

there is a man who cannot hear or speak and his 

friends ask for him to be healed and we are told that 

Jesus looking up to heaven, sighed and said to him, 

ñEphphatha,ò that is, ñBe opened.ò And immediately 

his ears were opened, his tongue was released, and 

he spoke plainly. (Mark 7.33-35) 

 

The season of Lent which begins on Ash Wednesday 

(February 10th) is a time for us to opened. It is not 

always by intention but we can often find ourselves 

feeling closed off to God and the spiritual realities of 

our life.  We become so busy and overwhelmed with 

the fast pace of our world, and the pulls on our time 

and energy that we become the classic ñHuman 

Doingò versus the ñHuman Beingò that we were 

made to be! So I have some suggestions for where 

our lives might benefit from being óOpenedò  to 

God, neighbor and ourselves during these days of 

Lent.  

   

Open Our Eyes, Lord! 

Paul saw the light of Christ shining around him on 

the road to Damascus. As individuals and 

communities, what do we have difficulty seeing? 

How does our perspective change when we view the 

world through the eyes of Christ? Consider praying 

for God to help you óseeô as God sees the world! 

 

Open Our Hands, Lord! 

We use our hands to pick up a child, to serve a meal, 

to play an instrument, to wipe away a tear. Jesus 

used his hands for healing and for deeds of great 

power, and the psalmist reminds us that we are 

always held fast in God's hands. In Deuteronomy, 

Moses encourages us to open our hands in service to 

others. What would it mean for you to open your 

hands to serve God? One place to start would be to 

use our hands to serve one another as opposed to 

insisting on being served! 

 

Open Our Ears, Lord! 

Ancient Greek philosophy notes that we have two 

ears and one mouth so that we can listen twice as 

much as we speak. Jesus reminds us that we 

sometimes hear but don't listen, listen but don't 

understand. Opening our ears isn't as easy as it 

sounds. Why not use this time of Lent to set aside an 

extended time of silence, listening, prayer, and 

meditation. Or perhaps you can try a whole day to 

work on listening. Donôt be worried about trying to 

share your opinions as much as you are about 

making sure you completely understand the opinions 

and perspectives of others! 

 

Open Our Heart, Lord! 

Listening to Paul's teaching, Lydia opened her heart 

to God and was baptized. Her willing, trusting faith 

echoes down through the centuries as we witness her 

ñopen heart procedure.ò Why not join in with others 

to respond to a need either locally or globally.    

 

Well I donôt know how this little exercise might 

change you or your life; but if those old movies were 

any indication, óto be openedô is the beginning of a 

whole new adventure! 

 

Peace!  Pastor Jeff 
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Did I miss your birthday, anniversary 

or have a wrong date?  

Call or e-mail the  

church office at  ~ 492-6164 ~   

~ OSLCsec@sbcglobal.net  ~ 

Martha Lorimer  2/1 

Ian Ayers   2/3 

Julia Schrofer   2/4 

Eric Baker   2/6 

Grace Buchan   2/6 

Brennan Clinebell  2/6 

Kelly Frohner   2/6 

Bonnie Little   2/6 

William Yeakel  2/6 

Matt Gordon   2/7 

Peyton Rennie   2/7 

Heidi Works   2/7 

Hannah Lawrence  2/8 

Tracy Simon   2/8 

Dax Hanson   2/9 

Joel Hoffmeister  2/9 

Charla Rayl   2/9 

Betty Prebihalo  2/10 

Marilu Person   2/11 

Matthew Yeakel  2/11 

Kay Wilson   2/12 

Juniper Brock   2/14 

Levi May   2/14 

Brent Davies   2/15 

Samantha Bourgeois  2/17 

Reaghan Mulligan  2/18 

Gus Alvarez   2/19 

Mamie Lorimer  2/19 

Jennifer Berschauer  2/20 

Maddie Gabira  2/20 

Scott Morielli   2/22 

Elizabeth Schmall  2/22 

Carol Daderian  2/23 

Kay Davidson   2/23 

Shane Hansen   2/23 

Hallie Stohler   2/23 

Joan Cooper   2/24 

Trisha Marzolo  2/25 

Kyle Winkler   2/25 

Shirley Lucy   2/26 

Linda Butkus   2/27 

Nathan Tully   2/28 

~ Birthdays ~ ~ Anniversaries ~ 

Pat & MôLiz Kelly  2/4 

Pablo & Nancy Gonzalez 2/6 

Marty & Claudine Shira 2/10 

Dennis & Heidi Works 2/19 

Jim & Elsa Keisker  2/22 

Dennis & Kiana Breshears 2/23 

Corey & Nancy Luckow 2/27 

 

February 2016 

Birthdays, Anniversaries & More 

To Our Members and Friends  

of the Congregation, 
 

We have been informed by our bank that they will no longer accept 

checks made out to OSLC. When making out a check for offering, a 

benevolence or any event please make your check payable to:  

Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church. 
 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 

Thank you all from the church office. 

Altar Flowers 
The following dates are still available to sign up for Altar Flowers: 

Feb 7 and 27 ď April 24 ď May 22 ď September 25 

October 2 and 30 ď November 27 ď December 25 

Please sign-up in the Narthex on the Flower Chart. 
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March 20 - Palm/Passion Sunday  

8:30am · 10:30am · 6:00pm  
 

March 24 - Maundy Thursday  

7:00pm Worship 

(First Communion Celebration)  
 

March 25 - Good Friday  

7:00pm Worship 

(Tenebrae Service of Darkness)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH 27  
EASTER SUNDAY 

Worship Hours 
8:00am ď9:30am ď11:00am  

The 40 weekdays from Ash 

Wednesday until Easter are 

considered to be a season 

of abstinence and penitence 

in preparation for Easter. In 

observance we are going to offer a traditional soup 

supper throughout Lent.  

 

During the season of Lent beginning February 17th 

through March 16th join us Wednesday nights at 

6:00pm for Soup and Fellowship followed by 

Lenten worship at 6:45pm. 
 

Soup will be provided by the following ministries: 

Even if you are not in one of the ministries above 

you may bring your favorite pot of soup for all to 

enjoy. 
 

Hope you will join us every Wednesday  

during Lent. Soup & Bread for All! 
 

If you have any questions, please contact  

Mindy Goulding at (607) 624-1309 or 

mindy.goulding@gmail.com  

Lenten Soup Suppers  

 

 

 

 

 
 

~ Worship with Us ~ 

Wednesday ~ February 10th at 7:00pm 

(The 2 great commands) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MIDWEEK LENTEN SCHEDULE 

Soup at 6:00pm ~ Worship at 6:45pm 
 

§ February 17: Open to Serve! Mark 10.32-52 

§ February 24: Open to Listen! (Mark 12.13-17) 

§ March 2: Open to Love! (Mark 12.28-44) 

§ March 9: Open to Watch (Mark 13.1-8, 24-37 

§ March 16: Open to Risk (Mark 14:3-9) 

February 17: 

February 24: 

March 2: 

March 9: 

March 16: 

OSLC Choir 

Youth Group 

Social Concerns 

OSLC Council   

Menôs & Womenôs Ministry 

mailto:mindy.goulding@gmail.com
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As I look for inspiration for the OSLC newsletter each month, I often turn to the web for insight.  Since Ash 

Wednesday is in February, I began looking for information on Lenten music. The first line of a blog caught 

my interest, ñI don't hear people getting all giddy about being able to crank up their Lenten music, the way 

they did with Christmas songséò. 

 

I will confess that I listened to Christmas music pretty much all of December. However, I donôt think I will 

be finding continuous Lenten music on KOST 103.5.   

 

WHY? 

 

The ñholidaysò/Christmas season are, for many, a whirlwind of activities. In our secular music we hear 

about many of those ñbusyò things we involve ourselves in during that time of year; lights, presents, fat 

guys in red suits and even hippopotamusô as gifts.  However, Lent is different. It requires us to look at 

ourselves. It requires us to look at service rather than consumption. 

 

I am going to let the music of Lent lead me on this journey. I suspect the only place I will hear it will be in 

church, but, thatôs a pretty good place for me to spend my time. 

 

In His Service, 
 

Karen Skipper ~  

Director of Music 

 

 

 

  

 

A couple weeks ago, the Gospel reading told of Jesusô first miracle at Cana.  Enjoy! 

 
 

   February 2016 
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Youth and Childrenôs Page 

by Bob Cooper - Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministry 

I See You 

As the Director of Youth and Childrenôs ministry I 

am happy to see many young families in worship. To 

you, the parent with the young child in the pew 

during worship, I want you to know that I see you. I 

see you struggling to keep your young one quiet 

during the sermon, to not disturb the person in the 

pew behind you, trying desperately to get them to 

play with a toy or color in a book or eat the cheerios 

that you have packed for him. All the while your 

little one is more interested in squirming, knocking 

down the fort he has made out of the hymnals, or 

simply trying to escape. Trust me, I see you, WE see 

you, and we want you to know itôs OK.  

 

I know it would be much easier to simply stay home 

and not deal with getting everyone cleaned, pressed, 

and dressed for worship, but itôs important that you 

do. When we see you come in with your children it 

means that as a congregation we are doing exactly as 

Christ commanded, that we gather together in 

worship to praise and remember Godôs love and 

sacrifice for the entire body of Christ, not just the 

quiet ones.  

 

Worship is not intended to be a time of solitude or 

quiet contemplation, rather it is a gathering of a 

joyful family, bonded in Christ, sharing in the good 

news and communal meal offered to all by Almighty 

God himself, itôs more like a party and if itôs a little 

noisy well thatôs just a sign that this gathering is 

going well.  

  

Furthermore, when you bring your children to 

worship you are showing them that worship matters, 

that their presence is not just tolerated, it is valued, 

and gives the rest of us some assurance that there 

will be people in the pews ten years from now when 

those little ones are big enough to sit quietly and pay 

attention. 

 

Bringing your kids to worship also lets them hear the 

Bible stories that they hear in church school or at 

home read in the sanctuary to people of all ages, not 

just kids. It lets them pray the Lordôs Prayer, the 

Apostleôs Creed, and sing songs with the entire 

congregation, not just other kids. It shows them that 

there are other kids in worship too.  It lets them 

know that they are part of something bigger than 

themselves, something powerful and good. It lets the 

rest of us get to know them and them us, including 

the Pastor, which is very useful should a family 

crisis arise that requires pastoral care. It lets us know 

their names and greet them when we see them on the 

patio. It lets them hear us pray out loud and offer 

their own prayer requests (hey, the death of a 

goldfish can be a big deal to a child). When they are 

in worship the little ones can see us put our offerings 

in the plate and see that they are prayed over and 

offered to God for his work on earth. They get a true 

sense of tradition as the church seasons change and 

the sanctuary responds with different colors, ashes, 

palms, advent wreathsé It also lets them fall asleep 

on your shoulder knowing they are safe and lovedé 

and welcomed. 

 

Loving the joyful noise, 

 

Bob Cooper, 
 

Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministry 
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continued from page 5 

Youth Calendar  

 

 

 

 

February 2 - Tuesday 
Kids Club 3:00pm, Youth Room 
 

February 3 - Wednesday 
5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, Youth Room 

Youth Band 6:00pm, Youth Room 

MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

February 7 - Sunday 

Souper Bowl of Caring 

HSYG 6:00pm, Youth Room 
 

February 8 - Monday 

Welcome Inn Dinner 4:00pm 
 

February 9 - Tuesday 

Gilchrist House 6:00pm 
 

February 10 - Wednesday 
5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, Youth Room 

Ash Wednesday NO MSYG 
 

February 12-14 - Friday-Sunday 
Middle School Winter Retreat @ El Camino Pines 
 

February 14 - Sunday 
HSYG 6:00pm, Youth Room 
 

February 17 - Wednesday 
5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm,Youth Room 

Youth Band 6:00pm, Youth Room 

MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

February 21 - Sunday 
HSYG 6:00pm, Youth Room 
 

February 24 - Wednesday 
5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm Youth Room 

Youth Band 6:00pm, Youth Room 

MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

February 28 - Sunday 
HSYG 6:00pm, Youth Room 
 

 

Looking Ahead 
 

Jul 8-15 - HSYG SERVICE/Houseboat Trip 

Aug 8-12 - Extreme Week 

Sunday School Lessons! 

Follow along with us...  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

February Stories: 

02/07: Calming the storm Matthew 8:23-27 

02/14: Walking on water Matthew 14: 22-33 

02/21: Zachariah Luke 19:1-10 

02/28: Water to wine John 2:1-11 
 

See the Holy Moly video at:  

http://www.oursaviorsonline.net/our-

ministries/christian-education-ministry  

 

Christian Education 
February 2016  

 

 

Sunday School  

Needs Volunteers 

10:30am is in need of  

three volunteers 
 

 

 
 

Come and be a part of a team that inspires kids  

to love God and to love each other!  

Our Savior's Lutheran Church Christian Education 

team is in need of Sunday school volunteers.  

 

Sunday school is taught during the  

8:30am and 10:30am worship.  

10:30am is in need of three volunteers. 

Join today and see how your love  

will impact the life of a child! 

  

For more information contact Kat Yeakel at 

maycoffee777@aol.com 

http://www.oursaviorsonline.net/our-ministries/christian-education-ministry
http://www.oursaviorsonline.net/our-ministries/christian-education-ministry

